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It is now the Monsoon season in Thailand. We 
thank G6od that the covid situation in Thailand 
is getting better and things seem to be going 
back to normal but everywhere we go, we are 
all still wearing our masks. Even now the 
villagers in the villages are quite serious about 
mask wearing because they want to prevent 
covid from spreading as much as possible. We 
praise God that although the covid epidemic is 
still going on, the villages have now began to 
open up, especially towards people they know 
well and we are now able to visit the villages. 
The churches have also resumed their services 
on site. Starting from April up until now Ruth 
and I visited and evangelized in the villages 
quite often. Praise the Lord! that the Holy Spirit 
has been working and moving in the hearts of 
many villagers as 19 people accepted Christ 
into their lives and have been baptized. We ask 
that you keep these new believers in your 
prayers that they will continue to experience 
God's love and grow in their faith from day to 
day. 

Abel baptizing a new believer at Mae Gone village 
 

 
 
 
 

8 new believers being baptized at Mae gone village{Apr 24} 

 

Baptizing new believer at Pa sak village 

 
 
 
 

Missionaries: 
Abel & Ruth Sairattanyu 
21/4 Soi 2 Tung Hotel Rd. 
Chiang Mai 50000 Thailand  
Phone: +66 8195 01437 
Email:sairatt@hotmail.com 

   

 

Forwarding Agent: 
Tom and Linda Nation 
1007 Egyptian Trail. 
Tuscola, IL 61953 
Phone: 217-4933971 
Email: tom.nation@netcare-
il.com 

 



 

11 new believers being baptized at Pa sak village {May 1} 
 

Our coworker pastor Noah baptizing a new believer {Jun10} 
 

Worship service on site at Pa sak church 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Orphanage 
 

the orphanage children {some of older children are not in 
the picture} 

 
At the orphanage this year we have a total of 
25 children. The children's schools reopened 
about a month ago and the children are all 
going to school now. There was however, an 
incident of covid on the children's first week of 
school as 7 of our children got covid.  We thank 
God that their symptoms were mild and they all 
made a full recovery in about a week. Please 
continue to keep all the children of Suk Jai 
Children's home in your prayers. 
 
At this moment it is now nearing the time for 
planting rice and we must get the fields ready 
for rice planting at the orphanage. An 
important tool we use to get the fields ready 
for rice planting is the grass cutter machine. 
The 2 grass cutter machines that we have at 
the orphanage are both very old and broken to 
the point where the repair shop says that they 
can no longer be fixed since we have been 
using both of them for over 10 years. This is 
why we would like to purchase 2 new grass 
cutter machines for the orphanage to replace 
the old ones since they are now broken. The 
cost for one grass cutter machine is $445. We 
also have to overhaul the orphanage's tractor 
which we also use to prepare the rice field for 
rice planting, this overhaul will cost around 
$441. Please pray with us that we will have the 
necessary funds to purchase these grass cutter 
machines and funds to overhaul the 
orphanage's tractor. 
 



   the grass cutter machine is no longer able be fixed 
 
 

                 the orphanage’s tractor 

          overhaul of the orphanage's tractor 
 

 
 

We want to thank all our brothers and sisters in 
Christ for your part in construction of the 
parsonage at Pa sak Church whether through 
prayer or funds we thank you all very much. As 
of now the parsonage is completed and we 
have already held a house warming ceremony 
for the pastor. 
 

A house warming ceremony 

 
My wife Ruth is going to see the doctor next 
month, we still don't know if she will need 
surgery or not since the doctor said that if her 
menstruation stops she will not need surgery 
since the growth will go away on it's own, but it 
appears that her menstruation comes and goes 
so she still might need to get surgery. Thank 
you so much praying for Ruth and please 
continue to keep her in your prayers. Once 
again, we thank you so much for your prayers 
and for your faithful partnership, in the Lord's 
work that we are doing here in Thailand  
 


